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Dear Pupil, Colleague and Parent/Carer, 

Following competitive interview, it is my pleasure to announce the appointment of Mr Robert 

Smith to the position of Head Teacher of Cardinal Newman High School. 

Mr Smith needs no introduction as he has carried out the role of Acting Head Teacher over the 

last 18 months and has worked as Depute Head Teacher in the school since 2012 and his 

commitment to serving the children, young people and families of Cardinal Newman High School 

has been evident over many years. I trust you will join with me in wishing him continued success 

as he takes up the position of substantive Head Teacher of the school and I am sure the school 

will continue to flourish under his leadership. 

I, along with Education and Families Manager Pauline O’Neill, am very much looking forward to 

working with Robert in the coming months and years. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Janie O’Neill 

Head of Education (Central Locality) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


